
Foothills Music Teachers Association     Board Meeting    Mar.24, 2021 
 
Carrie Christensen, President, opened the meeting at 9:34 am via Zoom with 9 members present. 
 
The proposed budget for 2021-2022 was presented.  Savings account is $3500 less due to the amount of scholarships 
given mid-year for recurring scholarship recipients.  Actual dues will be more, and it is realistic that we have 70 members. 
 
The May Musicale will be at St. Philip Lutheran Church.  9:30 is business meeting & installation of officers.  Performance 
will begin at 10:30.  Contact Davina if you wish to perform.  No food will be served. 
 
Lorian discussed possible locations for end-of-summer event.  Possibilities include Sterling Ranch community near 
Roxborough, Clement Park, Lakewood Heritage, Evergreen Memorial Park, or possible Senior Citizen location outdoors. 
Possibility exists to charge students if we need to rent facility and/or keyboard/piano. 
 
Meeting location for April TBD.  Locations for September – December might be St. Philips or Shepherd of the Hills ($100), 
20

th
 & Simms.  Beginning in January 2022, we hope to meet at Lakewood School of Music, 730 Simms. 

 
Scholarship fundraiser resulted iin $300 via PayPal and $600 via checks.  Alyssa Elzinga volunteered to take care of the 
QR code for PayPal events.  She will create one on our website which will be available for access anytime.  Lorian is chair 
of Holiday Benefit Recitals.  Carrie will check on location  -- possibly Bear Valley, and make sure they know we have 
liability insurance for any location we might use. 
 
The dates for next year events:  Aug.18, first meeting;  Aug.28, Summer Outreach (Lorian);  Oct.23, Achievement Day 
(April);  Dec.4/11, Holiday benefit Recitals (Lorian);  Jan.29, Winterfest (Jonny & Thomas);  Mar.12, Sonatina Festival 
(Evelyn & Helen). 
 
Hospitality position is open for next year.  Robin will continue with Cares & Concerns.  Davina continues with the 
Newsletter.  Lorian continues with Website.  Any updates for next year need to be turned in to her by July 12.  A form for 
permission to use student photos will be posted on the website.  Have your students sign the form in August.  This form 
will be good for the entire year of events.  The teacher will hold the form in their own studio. 
 
Alyssa will be planning Programs for next year.  Evelyn Billberg is excellent resource.  Alyssa will try to contact presenters 
and set it up by end of June.  Evelyn thanked everyone who helped make the Sonatina Festival a success. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 10:32. 
Julianne Hardinger, Secretary 
 
Bold-faced dates entered post meeting after receiving email update.  


